Dear friends of Sabine who came in such large numbers.

Unfortunately, we Monika and Dietrich, Sabine's parents, cannot be there, which we regret very
much.

Therefore we would like to take this opportunity to thank our daughter Sabine for allowing us to be
her parents.

Already at a young age, she was not yet 20, she wanted to imigrate to Australia to help the
indigenous people.

For us as parents, this was not always comprehensible.

Since Sabine had not received a residence permit on her first holiday, she came back to Letmathe.

After another 4 years she flew to New York and worked at the UN.

During this time we flew to New York every year to visit our daughter.

She married her husband Hans-Josef in New York, already with the idea of travelling or
immigrating to Australia together.

Then came the time when Sabine and Hans moved to Australia via Letmathe. Sabine took 2 years'
leave from the UN.

After that they stayed in Australia until today.

When Sabine and Hans came to Germany, they always brought lectures about the human rights of
the Aborigines.

Whether in Letmathe, Berlin, Brandenburg or Bonn, there were interested people everywhere who
listened attentively to the lecture and the videos.

What always tormented Sabine in the last decades was the ascent of Uluru in her younger years.
At that time as a Tourist, she did not know that the holy mountain Uluru only belongs to the
Aborigines and should not be climbed.

Even in the last months of her serious illness she asked again for being forgiven which I hereby
pass on.

Now we would like to thank all her friends and acquaintances for their friendship with Sabine, this
friendship was very precious to Sabine, as she told us.

Especially Cathy and Valerie were always there when they were needed.

We would also like to thank our son-in-law Hans, who, in addition to his work, gave her loving care
for a long time and made it possible for her to die at home.

Sincere greetings to all of you.
In our thoughts we are here
Monika and Dietrich



